
 

         DYU color run   

Color run photo clock-
wise from the top:   

Whiter , Lily 

, Ricky , and 

Judy  . 

On Tuesday 10 Septem-
ber, 2013 more than 2,000 
new DYU students      
enjoyed their first color 
run.  The run started  at 
about 4:15pm just outside 
the DYU ILC and finished 
just outside the DYU gym 
at about 5:30pm.  Some 
teachers also joined in the 
run.   

Every DYU college was 
given one of six especially 
made safe colored paint 
powders for their runners 
and bystanders to throw 
over their own collegeôs 

runners and the runners 
from the other colleges as 
they began this fun non-
competitive color race.  

Students said that it was 
an amazingly fun experi-
ence and that they made 
lots of new friends during 
the run. 

After placing some of 
their color run photos on 
Facebook students report-
ed getting many likes. 

     According to Wikipe-
dia color runs are untimed 

events that emphasize fun 
over competition.  While 
runners usually start the 
run wearing white t-shirts, 
their t-shirts do not stay 
white for long since run-
ners soon find themselves 
and their clothes covered 
in many brightly colored 
paints.    

Editorôs note:  color is 
also spelt colour outside of 
North America.   
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that it was a cruel thing to suggest to a 
child.  Indeed, teaching such a thing 
could even cause some highly imagina-
tive children to become afraid of the 
moon!   

However, after further reflection I re-
called that as a child I was taught a 
rhyme that promised even greater ill-
fortune.  It went like this: ñStep on a 
crack and break your motherôs back!ò  

This superstition was repeated so often 

in the playground of my primary school 
that by eight years of age I became so 
concerned about avoiding cracks in the 
pavement that I walked home from 
school carefully avoiding each crack in 
case an inadvertent step on a crack 
should put my mother in need of back 
surgery. 

Today I can laugh at my childish gulli-
bility because I know that superstitions 
have no reality in fact.   

    

Braden Rico, an ILC English teacher, 
shares some of his summer camp  
reflections. 

In my recent DYU English Climber 
workshop on taboos, a student men-
tioned that as a child she had been 
warned by her grandmother not to point 
her finger at the moon.  She was taught 
that should she ever not obey this prohi-
bition, she risked waking up with cut 
ears.   

Upon hearing this, my first thought was 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carrie Ching-Yi Liang  a new 

ILC English teacher, office J415, on 
how to have enjoyable and successful 

English learning experiences.                                                                   

Has learning English left you feeling 
exhausted?  Do you not have enough 
money to learn English in an English-
speaking country right now?  

Some of my friends and students have 
had bad English learning experiences 
that have stopped them from learning 
the language well and yet they still 
need to acquire a certain level of Eng-
lish proficiency for their job or further 
study.  

Donôt be afraid to make mistakes. 
It is said that ñThe worst mistake any-
one can make is being too afraid to 
make oneò. Very often, we keep quiet 
rather than speak in English at social 
events or in English class. However, if 
we do not try, we may never gain  
enough confidence to become fluent 
English speakers.  

Immerse yourself in an English-speaking 
environment.  You can create an English-
speaking environment of your own.  For 
example, I have changed the language on 
my Facebook and Twitter to English.  I 
also like to watch English movies and TV.  
In these ways, I can learn authentic Eng-
lish in a really relaxing and fun way.   

Use an English-English dictionary.  Read-
ing the meaning of the vocabulary in Eng-
lish helps you to think in English. 

Practice makes perfect.  Be a user of Eng-
lish, not just a learner.  Grab every chance 
you can to use English in and outside of 
your English class. 

I have found learning English to be a fun 
and rewarding experience.  I hope you will 
also enjoy your English learning experi-
ences here at DYU. 

Like Taiwanese, Americans enjoy eat-
ing outdoors.  While in the USA my 
host family held a party in their yard at 
home and to my surprise it was very 
much like our Taiwanese Moon Festi-
val.  For example, we ate crab legs just 
like in Taiwan.   

One of the main differences that I no-
ticed between Taiwanese and American 
food was how they prepared vegetables.   
While in Taiwan we tend to eat vegeta-
bles cooked one way or another, at this Rubyôs experience of life in the USA. 

party all the vegetables were eaten un-
cooked in a salad.  

Most unusual of all was one custom that 
I could never get used to.  Americans 
enjoyed eating ice cream all year around 
even in cold weather!       
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